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Section 3.04.02 of the GC&SU Faculty Handbook describes the philosophy and procedures for faculty review.  Each year, as part of this review, faculty complete an Individual Faculty Report (IFR).  Under the current procedures, this IFR is submitted to the faculty member’s chairperson before December 10 of the calendar year to which the report applies.  The department chair reviews and responds to the IFR and then discusses his/her evaluation with the faculty member during the “winter semester following the calendar year to which the review applies”.  (Note: this current language reflects the quarter system which is no longer used.).  
The IFR summarizes the accomplishments of faculty during the calendar year.  Most faculty and staff in the academic units work and think on an academic year basis.  Furthermore, the IFRs are intended to be used in decision making for tenure, promotion, and retention of faculty.  Because the IFR is currently done on a calendar rather than an academic year basis, the previous year’s report is not available for review during the promotion and tenure process, and frequently is not available in the spring for pre-tenure and post-tenure reviews.  
Several faculty have suggested that the timeline for submission of the IFR be changed to reflect an academic year review rather than a calendar year review.  I am supportive of this change.  What I propose is that, effective fall 2004, the IFR be due to the department chair by May 1 of each academic year and that the department chair review and respond to this review no later than September 1.  In the case of faculty who serve on a 12-month contract or who are teaching in Maymester or summer school, this response from the department chair could easily occur over the summer.

If this proposal meets with support of the faculty I would proposed the following timeline:

Academic Year 2004-2005

IFR due to department chair by May 1 covering accomplishments for the period including spring 2004 and the academic year 2004-2005.

Department chair reviews and discusses evaluation with faculty member no later than October 1, 2005.

Academic Year 2005-2006

IFR due to department chair by May 1 covering accomplishments for the academic year 2005-2006.

Department chair reviews and discusses evaluation with faculty member no later than 
October 1, 2006.

If this proposal is accepted by the University Senate, my office will take responsibility for making the appropriate language changes in the handbook and on the appropriate forms.

